
 

 
January 25, 2011 
 
Electronic Mail  
Trop62@hotmail.com 
 
Mr. Vincent Contestabile    OCD-SW-11-0021  
4888 W. Colonial Dr. 
Orlando, FL 32808 
 
   Orange County - SW 

Empire Tire of Edgewater, LLC.  
WACS # 95062 
Approval of Closure Cost Estimates  

 
Dear Mr. Contestabile: 
 
The Department has reviewed the document “Closure Cost Estimating Form for Solid Waste 
Facilities” submitted for Empire Tire of Edgewater, LLC, dated January 14, 2011.  The document 
was signed by you.  The inflation adjustment factor of 1.01 was used to calculate the closure cost 
estimate.  The closure cost is estimated at $42,495.75 and is acceptable to the Department. 
 
The documentation to demonstrate financial assurance must be sent to Frank Hornbrook, FDEP 
Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399. In order to be 
in compliance, you must submit the financial assurance documentation by June 6, 2011. 
 
If you have any questions or need additional information regarding this letter please contact 
Gloria-Jean De Pradine at (407) 893-3994 or by email at Gloria.depradine@dep.state.fl.us or 
Frank Hornbrook at (850) 245-8745 or by email at Frank.Hornbrook@dep.state.fl.us 
 
Sincerely,       
  
_________________________ 
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste Program Administrator 

 
FTL/gnd 
 
cc: Fred Wick, Financial Coordinator, FDEP, Fred.Wick@dep.state.fl.us 
      Frank Hornbrook, FDEP, Frank.Hornbrook@dep.state.fl.us 
     Mark Durham, Empire Tire of Edgewater, LLC. TROP62@hotmail.com 
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